



## CITY OF DURHAM

POLICE DEPARTMENT
505 W. CHAPEL HILL STREET • DURHAM, NC 27701
www.ci.durham.nc.us
September 9, 2009

Mr. Reginald Woods

Dear Mr. Woods,

The Internal Affairs Unit of the Durham Police Department has completed the investigation of your complaint against the following employee, **R. Garcia**. Your complaint was thoroughly investigated and reviewed pursuant to procedures and is concluded as follows:

Officer R. Garcia's actions on July 22, 2008, during the incident involving Mr. Reginald Woods were found to be improper because of the lack of reasonable suspicion for the stop initially. Therefore, Mr. Wood's complaint that he was stopped without cause is concluded to be **sustained**. The term "sustained" is defined and used to classify an allegation/complaint that is found to be true.

Complainants not satisfied with the disposition of a Durham Police Department Internal Affairs investigation can request a hearing before the Civilian Police Review Board (see enclosed request form). The request must be made to the City Clerk's Office at 560-4166 within 14 days of receiving this letter. The Civilian Police Review Board may or may not elect to have a hearing after an initial review of the case.

Thank you for your cooperation during this process.

Sincerely,

Lieutenant P. B. Daye

Professional Standards Division, Lieutenant

Lt. Paul B. I